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PSCI Position Statement on the Revitalisation of the Musi River in Hyderabad, India
23rd September 2020

The Pharmaceutical Supply Chain Initiative (PSCI) is pleased to support the work of the Telangana State Government to revitalize the Musi River.
The Musi River is a vital water source to the Hyderabad area in Telangana State, Southern India. The world-heritage Hussain Sagar lake, also called the “heart of the world”, flows into the Musi River and used to be enjoyed by locals and tourists alike for its beauty and amenity. Yet, there have been numerous reports of polluted effluents and poor wastewater management practices affecting the Hussein Sagar lake and the Musi River watershed, impacting local communities over a period of many years.
To counter this, the State of Telangana has started an initiative to revitalize the Musi River watershed. The PSCI supports the efforts of the State of Telangana to reduce pollution of the Musi River, specifically in the immediate vicinity of the two drainage canals that flow into Hussain Sagar where a number of PSCI member suppliers’ operations are situated.
There are many aspects to State of Telangana’s Musi River Revitalization Initiative, including better treatment of domestic sewage, improving the amenity of the Musi River banks and controlling pollution from all of Hyderabad’s rapidly growing industries. The PSCI’s specific contribution to this Initiative is to address any pollution of Hussain Sagar caused by the discharge of wastewater from PSCI member own or supplier operations.   
The PSCI has established the PSCI Principles for Responsible Supply Chain Management which clearly state that “suppliers shall have systems in place to ensure the safe […] management [of] wastewater discharges” and that “wastewater with the potential to adversely impact human or environmental health shall be appropriately managed, controlled and treated prior to release into the environment”.   All PSCI members are required to uphold these principles, and most have systems to monitor compliance by their suppliers, including those in Hyderabad.  Our data suggest that most PSCI suppliers in the region follow good practices for wastewater management.
However, in support of the Musi River Revitalization Initiative, the PSCI is pleased to use its influence on all PSCI member companies operating (directly, indirectly or as CMOs) in the Telangana State area to encourage them to implement best environmental practices in their operations. 
Furthermore, PSCI is providing free capability building resources around wastewater treatment (webinars, conference training and providing calculation and management tools) to improve suppliers’ practices.  
We will share our progress, and the uptake of these resources, with the Government of Telangana State, partnering with them and others in the region to support the efforts to restore the Musi River back to full health.
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